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Sara Henshaw

From: Kelly Elliott <kellyelliott@aors.on.ca>
Sent: Thursday, January 11, 2024 1:20 PM
To: Kelly Elliott
Subject: Letter to Council - Potential Municipal Equipment Operator Course 
Attachments: AORS SDF Application - Letter to Clerks and Members of Council.pdf; Municipal 

Equipment Operator Course - Notice of Motion.docx

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Thames Centre email system. Please use caution when clicking links or opening 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Good afternoon! 

Please find attached a letter that we would like to request can be included on your next Council agenda. 

For greater ease for you, please find attached a Word document of the recommended Notice of Motion 
included within the body of the letter. 

Furthermore, the Notice of Motion does include a copy of the resolution being sent to provincial 
representatives. To make your life simpler, here is the contact information for those included: 

- David Piccini, Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skilled Trades:
David.Piccini@pc.ola.org  and Minister.MLITSD@ontario.ca 

- Your local Member of Provincial Parliament - https://www.ola.org/en/members/current/contact-
information 

- Association of Ontario Road Supervisors – kellyelliott@aors.on.ca

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me directly. 

Have a great day! 

Kelly Elliott |  Marketing and Communications Specialist 
Association of Ontario Road Supervisors (AORS) 
268 Maiden Lane, Suite 206, PO Box 2669, St. Marys, ON  N4X 1A4 
Cell:  519-873-0374 
kellyelliott@aors.on.ca  |  www.aors.on.ca 
Promoting Knowledge.  Pursuing Excellence. 

Note: My working hours may not be your working hours. Please do not feel obligated to reply outside of your own regular 
hours. 
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January 8, 2024 
 
Dear Head of Council, Deputy Head of Council and Councillors, 
 
Your local Public Works department provides invaluable services within your community. Without 
the dedicated public works employees that you are fortunate to have, many basic functions in your 
community would not be able to happen. Without maintained roads, your emergency services 
(police, fire, and ambulance) would not be able to respond to calls, school buses could not run to 
get children to school, and your residents would not be able to leave to work, school, 
appointments, children’s extra-curriculars and any other activity important to them. Additionally, as 
you work with the provincial government to tackle the housing crisis, your communities require 
more core infrastructure to handle the growth. For the health and safety of our communities it is 
important we keep our Public Works department staff complement full, and well trained. 
 
Public Works departments across the province have already begun to feel the impacts of labour 
shortages, and as we will begin to see many retirements across the province, the shortage will 
become even more exasperated.  From a recent survey that AORS completed with public works 
departments from across Ontario, we know that 91.5% of respondents will be hiring entry level 
positions in the next three to five years. However, we are already seeing the start of the labour 
shortage. From our survey, we found that 70% of respondents already reported getting less than five 
applications for entry level positions when posted, and the top three challenges municipalities are 
currently facing is a lack of applicants, applicants that do apply not meeting the required 
qualifications and municipalities having to compete with private sector positions.  
 
Over the last year, AORS has been dedicating much of our advocacy to encouraging youth to 
consider careers in public works through career fairs, local government presentations to students, 
developing printed resources for guidance counsellors and much more. AORS has also been 
working closely with Fanshawe College Corporate Training Solutions to develop a Municipal 
Operator Course that would train potential municipal equipment operators to come to your 
municipality with the basic knowledge they need to begin maintaining your core infrastructure. This 
would be the first course of its kind that would attract potential students from across the Province 
of Ontario. To fund this endeavor, AORS has applied for a Skills Development Fund through the 
Province’s Ministry of Labour, Training, Immigration and Skilled Trades. We are reaching out to you 
for your support in our application and your advocacy to the province on why having more – and 
qualified – applicants to our public works departments are so imperative.  
 
We would ask that you consider passing the following motion:  
  

WHEREAS, municipal public works departments from across the Province of Ontario provide 
invaluable services to our communities ensuring the health and safety of all residents; 

AND WHEREAS, if it was not for our municipal public works employees from across the Province of 
Ontario maintaining our public roads systems, our communities would not be able to function as 
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emergency personnel could not respond to calls, school buses could not get our children to 
school, residents would not be able to get to work, school or appointments and many more basic 
functions would not be able to happen;  

AND WHEREAS, municipal public works departments are already feeling the impacts of a labour 
shortage, which will only be exasperated over the next three to five years, which will cause levels of 
service municipalities are able to provide to ensure the health and safety of our residents to 
decrease; 

AND WHEREAS, there is currently no provincial-wide course that properly trains potential 
municipal public works employees, specifically relating to municipal heavy equipment. 

THEREFORE IT BE RESOLVED, that (INSERT MUNICIPALITY NAME) supports the work of the 
Association of Ontario Road Supervisors to develop a Municipal Equipment Operator Course to 
address this issue; 

AND THAT, (INSERT MUNICIPALITY NAME) calls on the Province of Ontario’s Ministry of Labour, 
Training, Immigration and Skilled Trades to fully fund the Municipal Equipment Operator Course in 
2024 through the Skills Development Fund; 

AND THAT, a copy of this resolution be sent to the Minister of Labour, Training, Immigration and 
Skilled Trades David Piccini, (INSERT MUNICIPALITY’S NAME)’s Member of Provincial Parliament 
(INSERT LOCAL MPP NAME) and the Association of Ontario Road Supervisors.  

We appreciate your on-going support and should you have any questions or concerns, please do 
not hesitate to contact AORS for all things municipal public works! 

Best regards, 

                                     

John Maheu      Dennis O’Neil 
AORS Executive Director    AORS Member Services Coordinator 
 

       

Christie Little      Kelly Elliott 
AORS Training and Programming Coordinator AORS Marketing and Communications 

Specialist 



Notice of Motion – Municipal Equipment Operator 

Course 

WHEREAS, municipal public works departments from across the Province of Ontario 

provide invaluable services to our communities ensuring the health and safety of all 

residents; 

AND WHEREAS, if it was not for our municipal public works employees from across the 

Province of Ontario maintaining our public roads systems, our communities would not 

be able to function as emergency personnel could not respond to calls, school buses 

could not get our children to school, residents would not be able to get to work, school 

or appointments and many more basic functions would not be able to happen;  

AND WHEREAS, municipal public works departments are already feeling the impacts of 

a labour shortage, which will only be exasperated over the next three to five years, 

which will cause levels of service municipalities are able to provide to ensure the health 

and safety of our residents to decrease; 

AND WHEREAS, there is currently no provincial-wide course that properly trains 

potential municipal public works employees, specifically relating to municipal heavy 

equipment. 

THEREFORE IT BE RESOLVED, that (INSERT MUNICIPALITY NAME) supports the 

work of the Association of Ontario Road Supervisors to develop a Municipal Equipment 

Operator Course to address this issue; 

AND THAT, (INSERT MUNICIPALITY NAME) calls on the Province of Ontario’s Ministry 

of Labour, Training, Immigration and Skilled Trades to fully fund the Municipal 

Equipment Operator Course in 2024 through the Skills Development Fund; 

AND THAT, a copy of this resolution be sent to the Minister of Labour, Training, 

Immigration and Skilled Trades David Piccinni, (INSERT MUNICIPALITY’S NAME)’s 

Member of Provincial Parliament (INSERT LOCAL MPP NAME) and the Association of 

Ontario Road Supervisors.  

 
 

 

 




